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Kane Quine and Jake Jones, Sudley FC, getting ready for the new season

Football’s Back !!!

The SARA AGM took place on friday 6th May 2005, the evening was attended
well by residents’, local Councillors and members of the Merseyside Police
Reassurance Team, based at Allerton Road Police Station, including several new
Community Support Officers.

In accordance with the SARA Constitution, nominations were made for the
officer positions of Chair, Secretary and Treasurer. As no new nominees were
offered to the Committee, the existing Committee was re-elected:

Chair - Peter Urmston

Secretary - Steven Kearney
Treasurer - Ray Brown

If you would like to become involved in local issues and lend a helping hand, we
would gladly welcome any new faces, we hold committee meetings on the first
Tuesday of each month at the SARA hall, Rundle Rd, at 8.00pm, so just drop in
if you thin you could help out.

The SARA Hall has recently had its kitchen facilities refurbished with new units
and tiling throughout, it looks great. The Ladies and gents toilets have also been
newly tiled giving a very nice feel indeed.

So don't forget if you have a special occasion coming up, why not consider the
SARA hall for the occasion, very reasonably priced with excellent facilities, it
might be ideal, just give us a call on 0151-7260805.

Sudley Area Residents' Association Registered Charity Number 508950



Editor’s Noftes

Just a few words from the
newsletter team, firstly to thank
everyone who helps put the
newsletter together and everyone
who helps to distribute the
newsletter to over 2,500
households in the Sudley area,
without whom this would not be
possible.

We would also like to thank all the

small businesses who advertise in
the newsletter as this is how we
fund the printing of 3,000 copies
three times a year.

We had a tremendous response
from our Easter edition, thank you
all for your letters, emails, phone
calls etc. we have lots to discuss in
this issue thanks to your input.

Apologies all ‘round for our mistake
in the competition, but what a
response it generated, we had
tonnes of entries. We will endevour
to keep things correct in the future!!

As this is a multi cultural
community, we would also welcome
information on events and activities
that might be occurring within the
community. Religious, cultural,
music, art and sporting activities are
all welcome to be featured within
the newsletter, just let us know at:

newsdesk @sudley.org.uk or drop
us a line to the SARA Hall corner of
Rundle Road, Aigburth

We always need help in producing
the newsletter itself. If you have
graphic design skills, photographic
ability or if you are a keen journalist
we would dearly like to hear from
you, many hands make light work!!!
and it's good fun and interesting too.

Do you have any photographs of

the area past and present, old faces |

or new that could be featured in our
Christmas edition? If so please let
us know; we are looking for lots of
interesting stories to feature.

We have had a good response from
people interested in setting up an
“Amateur Dramatics Society”. We
stil need a few more people
however.

If you are over 16 years of age and
would like to be involved in (at least)
two annual productions, one play
and one musical, if you have behind
the scenes interests such as stage
design, costume making, lighting &
sound , or if you have on the stage
ambitions, let us hear from you.

We will organise a meeting in
September,  letting  everyone
interested know via email.

newsdesk @sudley.org.uk

Once again thank you all for your
help and input

Newsletter Team

SARA News s

Includes local news within the community

Knowsley College L.IN.C. Classes

Knowsley Community College will be holding an open day at the
SARA hall on wednesday 17th August between 10am and 3pm.
Tutors from the college may be available to advise on classes
starting in September.

SARA Hall

College Tutors available to chat about
what’s on offer!!

Zoe’s Place

SARA's charity this year is Zoe’s Place, it is the only Baby Hospice
in the UK. The registered charity provides respite and palliative care
for infants aged 0-5 suffering from life limiting and life threatening
conditions.

Zoe's Place does not have a set catchment area, babies from all over
the country are welcome. Care is provided free of charge to all
families accessing the service by our team of fully qualified
Children’s’ Nurses and assistants. “Our babies are cared for in a
home from home environment and on a one to one basis, twenty four
hours a day.”

Zoe's Place provides care for up to six babies at any given time and
currently has 172 babies on its books.

The charity does not receive help or funds from Central Government
or the NHS and relies entirely upon the generosity of the public.

“We are always looking for willing volunteers to assist with various
tasks and would be delighted if you could spare some time.”

For further information please contact Penny Wiliams on
0151-230 5027
Zoe's Place, Life Health Centre, Yew Tree Lane, West Derby,
Liverpool L12 9HH. Registered Charity No: 1092545

Cinema arrives at SARA Hall

The cinema evening held at SARA hall on Friday 8th July 2005 was
a great success. Everyone enjoyed the film "Seabiscuit" starring
Toby Maguire and Jeff Bridges. Entrance fee being only £1.00
including free choc-ice at the interval.

The raffle held on the evening raised a further £38.00 for
“Zoe's Place” our designated charity this year. We are having a
holiday break and will return in September with the film
"Shall We Dance" starrring Richard Gere and Jennifer Lopez.

Watch out for the posters!

Local Hero Awards

We have had a wonderful response for “Our Local Hero” awards. If
you have a story to tell about a friend, neighbour or family member,
showing their kindness, bravery or determination, we want to know.
We will be choosing our hero and publishing any stories you might
have, in our Christmas issue, so if you have a lovely story to share
and want to nominate your hero, just email us at:

newsdesk@sudley.org.uk or
phone 0151-726 0805

Hope to see

you there!! .

A

gburth

gitering Specialists

private and personal clinic in
relaving surroundings. Release

the tensions of your day and

* From one gutter joint to full renewal

Everything to do with guttering
All areas of Liverpool
* Down pipes fitted

W O O d 1 a n d S = Gutter Cleaning » Roofing repairs
g , T — * Facias & Soffits * Free on-site estimates
o B | | #No job too big or small » Insurance claims dealt with

Please contact Peter on 0151-427 8062
or mobile 07764 511241
41 Chalfont Road, Liverpool L18 QUR

leave  woodlands feeling
mentally  and  physicaily
rejuvenated,

All Beauty Treatments
plus
Hot Stone Massage
Indian Head Massage

Reflexology

Well-being & Penuty Clinie
1 Wacdlanda yoa will axperienee Aromiatherapy
5 mind

y of #kin oy
Complgte will-being Botox Injections, Collagen etc.

Tel: 0151 798 7652 Permanent Hair Removal

nutrition & wellbeing

Aigburth Road Liverpool L17 6BH

riFusion - exclusive new range
www.outeryou.net

free skin care session
tivitamin A,C E - it's ACE for

now with Phil 0151 - 728 839
bring a friend !
wmarketing@btconnect.com




SARA News ek & &
Mobile Library Service

Liverpool City Council Libraries and information service has informed
SARA that it is to cease its mobile library service to the Sudley area
as and from the 30th of July 2005.

They have issued a statement offering alternative services:

“Elderly People and those with disabilities are entitled to a
housebound reader service with regular visits to their own homes.
Customers are welcome to use any of the other public library
services in the city.

A list of libraries Is vailable for your information.

Staff are happy to help and advise you regarding the availability of
convenient alternative library services.”

SARA are disappointed with this sudden decision by Liverpool City
Council. There are many people within our community who cannot
travel easily to a library and who found the mobile service ideal.
What does the Council propose to do to provide a housebound
reader service?
We are at present trying to gain further explanation from the Council,
in the mean time you can let your own views be known, you can
contact Liverpool City Council and “Have Your Say" on
0151-233 3000 or through their website.

Table Sales

At
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Pamper Day

On Wednesday 18th May the ladies of the area were treated to a free
pamper day organised by Knowsley Community College. A team of
first year students on the Health and Beauty course offered
manicures while students from the Holistic Beauty course provided
facial treatments, head massage and reflexology.

The day (from 11.00 am to 3.00 pm) was very well attended, with
'clients' forming an orderly queue from 10.00 am! When the college
staff and students arrived and while the tables and equipment were
being set up, 'appointments’ were made for whichever treatment was
wanted. Everyone was quite happy to sit and chat over a cuppa until
their tum came around. Some chose to have just the one treatment
while others were able to fit in appointments to have a taste of
everything on offer.

The Students and College Staff were treated to a delicious looking
lunch - kindly prepared by Ken Devine, to whom thanks are due - and
the 'clients' were provided with light refreshments which were much
appreciated.

All'in all the day certainly lived up to its name and us girls went home
feeling thoroughly pampered, not to say a few years younger! The
organisers should be congratulated on its success and thanked for
making it possible.

SARA Hall

Saturday 8th October 2005 at 10.30am
Saturday 26 November 10.30am
To Book a table phone 7260805

Sudley Area Star Business

lain’s Barber Shop

lain’s Barber Shop is a traditional barber shop where you

can feel free to pop in without the restrictions of an

appointment.

This August we celebrate our 10th Anniversary in
Aigburth and would like to take this opportunity to thank

all our customers for their continuing support and we

look forward to the next 10 years!

Mon: 8.30am - 5.30pm

Tues: 9.30am - 6.00pm
Wed: 8.00am - 5.00pm

No Appointment Necessary ¢ Children Always Welcome

lain’s Barber Shop

282 Aigburth Road *» 0151-7277750
Opening Hours

Thurs: 8.00am - 6.00pm
Fri: 8.00am - 6.00pm
Sat: 8.00am - 4.00pm

Small Ads

For Sale:

Tandem double buggy - 1 yr old
prefect condition £60 -
0151-2816900

Wanted:

Black & White enlarger and printing
Kit in good condition, also Medium
Format camera, call:07914798652

Family

Announcements

Congratulations to Peter & Aby
Hamblin who were married recently,
from all the Browns

Belated Happy Birthday to
Jacky Dowling who celebrated her
40th recently.

Thank you for being a brilliant and
loyal friend,

from all the girls & Paula

XXXXX

email: newsdesk @ sudley.org.uk,

write to SARA Hall, Rundie Road,
Aigburth or phone 0151-726 0805

Let’s Hear From You!
All personal ads are Free

Small Business ads are
£10 each

Small Ads

Business

B COOL

Auto Air Conditioning - Mobile
Specialist - O.F.N. System Test &
Recharge Service at your home -
07890930998

Caricatures & pet portraits
Special occasions, birthdays,
anniversaries etc.People placed in
any situation - excellent artist -
contact Steve at

Stephencrete @aol.com

We would like to feature an article in
our next issue on people who do
something different within the
community, are you or do you know
someone who is a sporting hero, an
actor, photographer, artist,
politician, teacher, doctor or just a
super mum or dad, we want to do a
“People Profile”, just get in touch
and we will do the rest.

email: newsdesk @sudley.org.uk,
write to SARA Hall, Rundle Road,
Aigburth or phone 0151-726 0805



Farmer

Market

Monument Place
London Road, Liverpool

1st & 3rd Saturday of every
month 8.30am - 2.30pm

Lark Lane
Aigburth, Liverpool
4th Saturday of each month

Garston Market
Every Friday 9.00am - 5.00pm

Swimming pool

« five lane 25m swimming pool
* learner pool

» water flume

Other facilities include:

« village changing facilities

* health suite including steam
room, sauna and spa pool

* main sports hall and ancillary
hall

« vending and social area

* 3 floodlit synthetic grass multi-
use courts

* car parking for 145 cars with
improved access [

Activities

* spinning

* pilates

* swimming lessons
* circuit training

* Football coaching
* boxercise

* tai chi

* aqua fit

* bums & tums

Opening Hours

Monday - Friday 7.15am - 10pm
Saturday 7.15am - 4pm

Sunday 8.15 am -4pm

Garston Leisure Centre
Long Lane

Garston

Liverpool

L19 6PE

Telephone
0151 233 5700/5702

Email: Lifestyles @liverpool.gov.uk

Swimming atf
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FAMILY SWIMMING SESSION
EVERY WEDNESDAY
7.00pm - 8.00pm
All Ages Male & Female

Children accompanied by adult

GET FIT FOR THE SUMMER
Contact Jean 727 4912

Local
Councillors
Surgery Times
Local Councillors are available for
you to speak with them regarding
any local issues / concerns, every
Tuesday 6.30pm - 7.30pm at

St.Margaret's school during term
time only.

History e & & & &
Liverpool Cricket Club

Liverpool Cricket Club is almost two hundred years old, the
present site on Aigburth Road being completed in 1881.
Many memorable cricket matches have been played here
with sides such as Australia, New Zealand and the West
Indies. Players such as Don Bradman, Frank Worall and
W.R. Hammond have all graced the cricket ground.

To coincide with our 200 years, we hope a published
history will be compiled. If any newsletter readers have
photographs, documents or memories of the club, we
would be very grateful to receive them.

On the sporting side, league cricket, bowls, rugby, hockey,
squash and tennis are played at the club with the chance of
a sauna afterwards. Most sports are also played socially
and youth coaching at all ages is heavily subscribed to,
with many participants. Table tennis has recently arrived as
a sport and we wish the players here every success.

As with similar establishments we use our facilities to the
maximum by hiring out sports surfaces and indoor
locations to the public, other clubs and societies. In the
capable hands of resident steward/stewardess John and
Sue Perry, most types of functions are catered for. The
addition of an outdoor verandah with comfortable chairs
and tables makes sitting outside in warm weather a
pleasure added to by magnificent views of the Welsh
mountains across the river. Recently teams: have been
coming to play bowls at the club for a day out and a meal
afterwards, this we hope will develop.

Last year a series of marquees were erected with a self
contained kitchen, three functions were held at which some
nine hundred people dined, wined and were entertained.
Twice a wee quiz nights are held with a mini bingo at one.
It's also possible to loose weight and learn Spanish at
classes held here.

If your appetite is warmed to us come and have a look
around, our number is 0151-4272930, you might also enjoy

our two hand pumped lush ales - cheers!

Liverpool Cricket Club

New members both playing or social always
welcome, members may also sign guests in

Play sport, Watch Sport or just enjoy a
relaxing drink

Function Rooms and Sports facilities for hire
with Catering available for functions such as
Weddings, Birthdays, Christening's etc.

Special low introductory offer on full playing
membership of All Sports for One Year

All enquiries to L.C.C. Aigburth Road,
Tel: 0151-4272930

TRIBO ELECTRICAL

* Installation » Maintenance

Junior Competition
This competition is for everyone under the age of 18.

Who plays the character of Mr. Wonka in the new film
version of Roald Dahl's, Charlie and the Chocolate

House Rewiring
Specialists

Telephone & Facsimile: 0151 427 0059
www.triboelectrical.co.uk

REGISTERED MEMBER

SECA

-
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Factory?

The prize is a £15 voucher for WH Smith.
email your answer to: newsdesk@sudley.org.uk or
phone 726 0805

Do you have any drawings, stories or poems that we
could published in our Christmas edition? please send
in anything interesting, you never know, you might win a
prizell!

Aigburth Osteopathic Clinic

Word Facts

75 Garston Old Rd, .19 9AD

Mike Hammond DO (BSc.)

Back pain Nerve entrapment
Neck pain Sports injuries
Sciatica RSI

Frozen shoulder

For appointments call 0151 427 6497

Safe gentle effective osteopathic treatment for many conditions including:

Sabotage

The word Sabotage is directly linked with a word for a
heavy wooden clog, “Sabot”. Both words are French in
origin: “Sabot”, a much older word, entered English in
the 17th century; Sabotage was not adopted until the
early 20th century. Saboiage comes from the verb
Saboter, meaning “willfully destroy”, originally ‘kick or
strike with Sabots”.

It was first used in English in the context of industrial
action, in reference to the wilful destruction of their
employer's property by workmen during a strike.




Pavilion Pre-School - Aigburth EEE

The “playgroup” was originally formed by six local mums in 1969, to
provide pre-school activities for the under 5's in the area, and used
the Liverpool Cricket Club as their base for approximately nine years.
The Woodlands Tennis club situated on Dundonald Road then
rented out a building on their site to the group (the present site) and
the “Pavilion Playgroup” was formed.

The land on which the tennis courts were situated belonged to the
Health Authority and in 1982 that land was put up for sale, drawing a
lot of interest from property developers. After much heart ache and
protests, the land was sold in 1984.

The secretary of the playgroup at the time, approached the new
owner and explained the existence of the playgroup and the fact that
there was no where for them to move to. Eventually it was decided
by the property developer that a small portion of the site would be
gifted to the playgroup on condition that that the Playgroup raised
enough capital to provide a new portacabin for a premises and
fencing for the boundary.

In 1984 £15,000 seemed a monumental task, but the playgroups
succeeded and the result is the lovely site and facilities which exist
now.

The Playgroup has always been organised and run by the parents
whose children attend. This is achieved by way of a committee with
monthly meetings. The requirements by social services state that a
ratio of one adult per eight children over the age of 3 must be
maintained. The group therefore has a rota, where parents take turns
to assist the qualified staff on a daily basis. This also helps to keep
the fees as low as possible for the parents.

The Playgroup acquired charitable status in 1986 and is therefore a
non profit making organisation. All proceeds are re invested in the up
keep of the property and the out door play area, in order to provide a
safe and enjoyable environment for the pre-school children who
participate in many beneficial activities.

Competition Results

Thank you to everyone who entered into our competition. Once again
apologies for the missprint. Orson Wells, directed and briefly appeared
in the film “Citizen Caine” at the age of 25.

The winner of a meal voucher for 2 to the value of £30 at “Icon” on
Aigburth Road, is: Joan Lafferty of Ashfield Road

Well Done!!

New Competition

Our competition this time is open to everyone over 18 years.
Below is a photograph taken in the 1950's in the locality, can you tell
us where it is?

The prize is a £30 voucher for Bargain Booze, Aigburth Vale.
email your answer to: newsdesk @sudley.org.uk or phone 726 0805

In order to fund activities and materials for the Pre-School, many
little fund raising events are held through out the year. This year we
held a “Family Waterside Walk" where families and friends walked
from Otterspool along the promenade to The Britannia Pub and back
again, where we raised over £50. In May two of the Mums ran in the
Liverpool Women’s 10k raising almost £300 in sponsorship. Other
fund raisers have included a table sale, summer fair and sponsored
nursery rhymes recital by the children.

Any money raised goes directly back into the Pre-school as other
funding is always hard to get.

Pavilion Pre-school has now been going for thirty six years and all
going well will continue to go from strength to strength.

dillh,

T B
Otters Pootc

Family Waterside Walk - 11th June 2005

Aigburth People’s Hall

: %

New Members Welcome

 Aigburth People’s Hall is a Members’ Social Club based
' in Aigburth Vale, we provide a convivial atmosphere for
. a quiet drink and the opportunity to meet old friends or
. perhaps make new ones or maybe a friendly game of
. Bingo (on selected nights) '

 Our Concert Room has Good Professional Entertainment
each Saturday Night (usually free of charge)

: Chess, Darts, Snooker, Table Tennis.
- The APH also run many teams, Active Crown Green
Bowling Green on site for Ladies & Gentlemen
Televised Premier League Football on site
The function room is available for hire for
Birthdays/Christenings etc.
All Age Groups are Catered for!

Very Competitive Bar Prices ® Why not come along and see what we oﬂ‘e)

 We hold many Sporting activities which include Bow{s,i‘.

You May Just Enjoy It!1! » A.RH. Aighurth Vale

Did You Know?

Did you now that Calderstones Park derived its name from a
megalithic tomb which stood on the site. The Calderstones
were six sandstone blocks of varying size which originally
formed part of a small megalithic tomb, the tumulus of which,
together with other stones, was removed early in the
nineteenth century.

Axes of the late neolithic period (c.4,500-2,500 B.C.) found in
Toxteth, West Derby, Little Woolton, and Wavertree, indicate
a measure of land clearance under way. The Calderstones
chambered tomb in Allerton is thought to date from the late
neolithic’early bronze age and points to a focus of such a
population in the area.

i-‘ree Estimates

Wffh many years experience, we have carried
| out successful projects throughout South
- Liverpool
Phone now for a quote
0151 944 1261 « 0793 9721531

Your 24 hour
direct line to
Liverpool City

Council services

0151 233 3000

0151 233 3001
Environmental Service
Street
collection, street lighting, highways

scene services (refuse

etc.) and pest control

0151 233 3002
Consumer Advice
Information and advice about

consumer issues

NALCA DD
01541 ;s 3
vl ol .

Registrars & Cemeteries
including

3004

General  information
appointments to register births,

deaths & marriages

1561 2

P
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Revenues
Information and advice about
Council Tax

0151 233 3018
Neighbourhood Services
Information and advice to Council
tenants on housing related issues
and also your local Neighbourhood
team

0151 233 3021
Planning & Building
Control
Information and advice about
Planning Permission & Building

Regulations

{'} 154 v B B¢
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2008
Capital of Culture
Information relating to Capital of

Culture events

0151 233 3017
Helpline for Domestic
Violence




Handy |
Household
Numbers

Electricity Problems

Scottish Power - Manweb
0845 272 2424

Gas - Do you smell gas?

Transco
0800 111 999

Water

United Utilities

Water Leaks - 0800 330033
Water Supply - 0845 746 2200

Recycling

Bulky Bob's
Household Furniture & appliances \
0151-233 3000 ‘

Create Liverpool

Refurbish & recycle large kitchen
appliances

0151-448 1748

Paper, Tins & Glass

Collections every two weeks from
your door - next due in Sudley area
08 - 08 - 05 & 22 - 08 - 05.

No collections on bank holidays. ‘

Hospitals with 24 hour
A&E

Alder Hey (Children’s Hospital)
Eaton Road, Liverpool
0151-228 4811

Royal Liverpool & Broadgreen
University Hospitals NHS Trust
Prescot Road, Liverpool
0151-706 2000

University Hospital Aintree

Lower Lane, Liverpool
0151-525 5980

NHS Walk In Centres
Minor illness and injuries

Children’s Minor Injuries Clinic
Smithdown Road, Liverpool
0151-733 4644

Old Swan Health Centre

St Oswald Street, Liverpool
0151-285 3565

Direct
0845 4647

SARA
WORKING WITH
MERSEYSIDE POLICE

MERSEYSIDE

POLICE

Liverpool South Area ¢ Aigburth and Grassendale Neighbourhood ¢ August 2005

Since the last newsletter in April, we have continued to reorganise the area into what we believe will be a more efficient structure. Bob Daly the
previous Inspector has moved on to Admiral Street Police Station and | now have responsibility for Allerton Police station. In addition to the Mossley
Hill Ward Allerton station has policing responsibility for both Church and Childwall Wards.

The restructuring means that each ward will have three dedicated officers targeting the communities concerns. These officers will be supported by
four Community Support Officers (CSO's) on each of the wards. The CSO's are already in place and | would hope you have seen them around the
area introducing themselves. They are distinguishable by the blue headbands around their hats.

The officers on the Mossley Hill Ward are:
Constables Kev Flaherty, Alison Jones and Kev Campbell. The CSO's are Karen Sherman, Paul Shelley and Chris Wall,

In the last edition a survey of residents and businesses was mentioned. This survey prioritised your top five issues in relation to crime and disorder
and were as follows:

* Youths hanging around in groups
* Burglary

* Speeding vehicles

* Lack of police visibility

* Poor Street Lighting

We now have an operation that is ongoing on a Friday and Saturday night to target disorder, which has been successful in reducing the number of
complaints in areas traditionally associated with disorder problems. We have run plain clothes operations on Otterspool Promenade, which have
resulted in a number of arrests and troublemakers being removed from the area. We will not become complacent over this issue and | would ask
to please keep letting us know of any disorder problems near to you.

Burglaries have been reduced following the arrest of two prolific offenders. Please remember during the hot weather we are enjoying at the moment
to close all your downstairs windows before going to bed and all your windows before leaving for work. Burglary is an opportunist crime; please
don't give thieves an opportunity to target your home.

Speeding vehicles have been addressed in two ways. First of all through speeding campaigns using officers who summons speeding drivers to
court or issue on the spot fines. This can be very affective but is not sustainable. | have trained all of our CSO's in the use of the speed gun. While
they cannot summons or fine they are writing to the drivers warning them of the consequences of their actions. | can invite anyone to come along
and see the initiative and join them for a time while they carry out their work. They will also be joined once a week by police officers that will issue
tickets. At the moment we are writing about forty-five letters a week and issuing around twenty fines in your area.

As | mentioned before | hope you will of seen the CSO's working in the area. They are not just providing a visible presence they are also liaising
closely with schools and other organisations. Please feel free to stop any that you see and talk with them about their role and any problems you
may be having.

Street lighting is being looked at with the local authority. If your lighting has failed you can phone the council directly to have it repaired. If you feel
it is inadequate let us know and | will speak with the local authority on your behalf.

If you would like to speak to an officer about anything that is concerning you please call on 777- 5144 and we will arrange to come and
meet with you. If it is an emergency always use the 999 number.

Regards,
Shaun Bradbury,

Inspector Allerton Police Station.

Sl 5 pn e ABMAS 295
Difane Wax Qiimo Leh
BE-LBAYE

BEECHMILLS

Flooring & Carpet Specialists

* DOMESTIC & COMMERCIAL®
« FLOORING SPECIALIST .,

323 Aigburth Road
Aigburth
Liverpool L17 OBL

Tel: 0151 727 7555

Qal Sooneaali ko badi
L RER
FREEphone 0800 953 0673




SARA Trips
Eastbourne Super Break £172

Monday 3rd October - Friday 7th October 2005
Return Travel from SARA Hall
4 Nights Bed ® Breakfast ® Dinner
All Rooms En Suite
Evening Entertainment

Two Free Day Trips included

There are still a few places available, so if you are interested please
phone the SARA Hall 0151-726 0805 (answerphone) and leave your
details. A member of the committee will contact you and make your
booking.

Day Trips

The monthly day trips have once again proved very popular, with
interesting trips to Bury, Skipton and Shrewsbury recently. We are
looking forward to trips to Frodsham, Chester, Bakewell, Mold and
Llandudno before the season ends.

Details and dates will be posted in businesses locally.

Photographs

If you have any photos of local events, trips, people and places that

could be included in the newsletter, please let us know. We would
love to include anything of interest to the community in future
editions.

newsdesk @sudley.org.uk or leave details in the SARA Hall, corner of
Rundle Road.

or a B-B-Q, call in today

~ Aigburth Road, Liverpool. Tel; 0151- 726 8852

Whatever you need for a party, a quiet night in

Wine * Spirits * Beer * Snacks * Tobacco

| Vale dlome Cars

Household Goods* Hardware"
ighting * All your Cleaning need.

Whatever You Require, We've Got It!
Call into our shop today on Aigburth Road

0151-728 8299

Tile Show Room at

Liverpool L19 1QD

R .J.M. Tiling Coﬁtractors Ltd.

Domestic & Industrial
Ceramic Wall & Floor Tiling

274 - 276 St. Mary’s Road, Garston

Tel: 0151-427 9508  Fax: 0151-427 1727
email: rjmtiling @ btinternet.com
Opening Times Mon - Fri: 9.00am - 5.00pm
Saturdays: 9.30am - 1.30pm

Pavilion Pre-School (agourh)

50 Dundonald Road, Aigburth, Liverpool, L17 0AF
Telephone: 0151- 727 0063
Monday - Friday: 9.00am - 11.45am
Tuesday + Thursday: 1.00pm - 3.30pm
OFSTED Approved

?our Letters =

Another Superb edition! It's a pity about the “green grocer's
apostrophes” on the back page.

Anonymous.

SARA - Thank you for pointing this out. However in our defence we really could
do with some help in producing this “Superb” newsletter. If you can help out
with proof reading we would greatly appreciate it!!

Dear Editor,

In the latest excellent SARA Newsletter you asked for comments on
recycling and litter. As far as our area is concerned, we are now very
well provided for with the collections of paper, tins and glass bottles.
We still have a long way to go in providing recycling facilities for
different types of plastics, organic waste and so on, which is common
place in other areas. BUT unless many of our residents recycle when
they visit the supermarkets or use the public recycling facilties, |
judge that there is still a majority of households who still ignore the
limited collections currently provided. We are now also well served

We Deliver
Papers * Magazines * Evening Pap

Sunday Papers ¢ Coupons
- 137 Aigburth Road  0151-281 2037

ery PROM NEWS svceis -

with more litter bins. “You can take a horse to water...etc”. We need
to tackle public attitudes.

Geoff Woodcock.

SARA - Well said Geoff. | wholeheartedly agree. Throughout the rest of Europe
and particularly Ireland, everything is recycled, including plastic wrappings,
cling film, card board etc and everyone is happy to recycle as the
consequences for landfill sites, human health and the environment are
unthinkable!!

Dear Editor

With regard to recycling in our area, | am very willing to use my
purple tub, supplied by the city council, to recycle my used glass, tins
and paper, however | have noticed that quite a few of my neighbours
do not yet seem to be making as much of an effort, | have noticed
that some use the purple tub in the porchway for umbrellas and
shoes! Surely we need to be a little more responsible than that!
Claire

SARA - Absolutely. | think with a litlle encouragement, we could all be a lot
better with our recycling!

What’'s On?

August 2005

Speke Hall - 10th & 17th August
Walk with the head gardener - A one
hour walk around Speke Hall's beautiful
gardens 2.30pm, £1 admission

Croxteth Park - Wildlife Walkabout -
Nature at Dusk

Friday 12th August

Discover some of the nocturnal
creatures found in the park in a guided
walk. Croxteth Hall Lane, 8.30-
10.30pm, £3

| Croxteth Hall - Merseyfest

Runs until 21st August
checkout website for
www.merseyfest.com

details

Honda Formula 4 Boat Racing

River Mersey, Liverpool

Saturday 20th August 2005

Tel. 0151 233 2008

Series is the largest “one-design"
powerboat series in the world.

Slavery Remembrance Day

Various Venues, Liverpool

Tuesday 23rd August 2005

Tel, 0151 478 4499

Email:
slavery.info @ liverpoolmuseums.org.uk

International Beatles Week Festival
Liverpool City Centre

Wednesday 24th - 30th August 2005
The World's biggest and best annual
celebration of Beatles music with 6 days
of live music presented by bands from
20 countries. The festival features
celebrities, a memorabilia auction, a
one-day convention, specialist tours,
films and a fiea market.

Henro Children's Workshop

Speke hall, The Walk, Liverpool
Friday 26th August 2005

Tel. 0151 427 7231

Email: spekehall@nationaltrust.org.uk
An opportunity for children to learn and
practice this unusual art form.

Booking Essential.

Mersey Ferries: Beatles Cruise
Pier Head, Liverpool

Friday 26th - 27th August 2005
Tel. 0151 330 1444

Email: info@merseyferries.co.uk

Mathew Street Festival
Liverpool City Centre
Saturday 27th - 29th August 2005

Creamfields UK 2005
Speke Airfield, Liverpool
Saturday 27th August 2005

Museums & Galleries on Merseyside

* World Museum Liverpool

* Merseyside Maritime Museum

* HM Customs and Excise National
Museum

* The Conservation Centre

* Museum of Liverpool Life

* Sudley House

« Walker Art Gallery

* Lady Lever At Gallery

* Open Eye Gallery

» Tate Liverpool

* Bluecoat Display Centre

- W"_'Vt
—
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,1; Huddleston’s Fish Shop

For all your fresh fish & poultry
All Year ‘Round » Call in now




Design: D.P.l. Design - 0151-2816900

Sport & Leisure =

Our resident football team will recommence playing soon, so don’t worry, we'll keep you
up to date with their progress, we wish Sudley FC the best of luck in the new season!!!!

If you are a sporting organisation or team operating in the South Liverpool are, we want
to hear from you. We will keep the public informed of any events or activities you are
holding in our designated sporis page, free of charge, just contact us on:
newsdesk@sudley.org.uk or telephone: 0151-726 0805 where we would be more
than happy to help.

Sporting Events - August

The City of Liverpool Grand Prix Table Tennis Championships
Start Date: August 2005

Venue: Greenbank Academy

Contact Name: Richard Johnson

Contact Number: 0151 233 6355

Merseyfest and Rampworx Charity Event

Start Date: Saturday 20th + Sunday 21st August 2005

Venue: Croxteth Park

Description: Merseyfest & Rampworx Partner on the Ultimate Charity Event!

September

Clipper Round the World Yacht Race 2005/6 - Start

Start Date: 18 September 2005

Venue: Liverpool Waterfront

Contact Name: Liverpool Direct

Contact Number: 0151 233 2008

Description: The fleet of 10, 68ft Clipper yachts set sail on an epic 11 month, 33,000
mile journey.

November

Event Name: British Ministrada - Festival of Gymnastics and Dance
Start Date: November 2005

Venue: Everton Park Sports Centre

Sudley FC in training for the new season

Contact Name: Liverpool Direct
Contact Number: 0151 233 2008

December

Event Name: Reebok X Challenge
Start Date: 3 December 2005
Venue: Sefton Park

Contact Name: Liverpool Direct
Contact Number: 0151 233 2008

Athletics

AUGUST 24th WEDNESDAY (7.00pm)
Seaside 5K Run, 6th of 8

Moreton to New Brighton, Wirral.

Entry on the day

Entry on the day

LIVERPOOL 10K

Contact: Roy Fisher  www.seasideruns.com

OCTOBER 9th SUNDAY 10.00am

DECEMBER 11th SUNDAY 11.00am

16th HALE VILLAGE

5 MILE ROAD RACE

Halton Business Forum, Victoria Square,
Widnes, Cheshire. WA8 7QZ.

Contact: Roy Fisher  www.seasideruns.com

SEPTEMBER 11th SUNDAY 11.00am

HOYLAKE 10K WIRRAL,

Contact; Race Secretary, Carla Williams,

69 Fulton Avenue, Newton, West Kirby,

CH48 BEY. 0151 625 9505 * hoylake @cybase.co.uk

Contact; Alan Rothwell, 36b The Colonnades,
Albert Dock, Liverpool L3 4AA ¢
alan.rothwell @ btconnect.com

December 4th 10.00am

2nd LIVERPOOL SANTA DASH
5K Liverpool City Centre.

Contact ; Alan Rothwell, L1310K,
36b The Colonnades, Albert Dock,

Tel: 0151 420 9414.
Email: run.halton@halton.gov.uk

DECEMBER 27th TUESDAY (1.00pm)
CAFOD CHRISTMAS 5K RUN
Wavertree Sports Centre

Enter on the day

Contact: Mike Merriman

Tel. 0151 933 7780

SEPTEMBER 25th SUNDAY (10.00am)
Seaside 5K Run, 7th of 8
Moreton to New Brighton, Wirral.

Liverpool L3 4AA.

www.cafod.org.uk/liverpool

There are no LINC classes over the summer period and none have been finalised as of yet for September

_ SARA Hall

Weekly Evenf

7.00pm - 8.00pm

1.30pm - 3.30pm

stmeaduy of evefy month)  8.00pm - 9.30pm

6.30pm - 8.00pm

sh Campus 7.00pm - 8.00pm

hilippa Bellis on 0151-727 3133 + Cost: £4.00 per session

Thursday
Liverpool Tai Chi C!ub‘

The SARA Hall is also ava:!able for hire for special
Birthday Party’s, Christening’s, First Holy Commumon et
ideal size for discos and games. For as little s £
each additional hour thereafter a £10 deposit is r
contact 0153»726 mas and leave your contact
required for your party and some one will get backt
Sorry no Bauncy Casﬂec!

If you are a local business and would like to advertise in the next edition of the newslefter or a sporting club who would like representation,
please contfact SARA by email: newsdesk@sudley.org.uk or felephone 0151-726 0805 where we would be more than happy to help.

SARA Newsdesk: newsdesk @sudley.org.uk ® 0151-726 0805

Disclaimer: The publishers accept no responsibility for misinformation or incorrect spelling therein. All articles, adverts & information are accepted on individual merit & in good will.



